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progressing with the early ones 

entering the pre-commission 

stages and with fit out works 

starting at the last houseblocks.

The 5.2 metre security fencing 

replacement is underway which 

will provide a secure prison 

boundary and will also look 

better. 

The external cladding and 

brickwork are now also 

completed at all buildings. The 

external works continue to 

change across the project as we 

continue the installation of the 

60km of underground 

infrastructure services in and 

around all of the buildings. We 

are doing this while still 

maintaining our zero fossil fuel 

policy i.e. all machinery is 

running on hydrogenated 

vegetable oil.

Next, we will be working on 

having power turned on to the 

site and landscaping.

Project Director’s 

Update
Welcome to the March 2022 

newsletter for the new prison at 

Glen Parva - HMP Fosse Way.

Progress continues to be made 

across the project as we have now 

structurally completed all 13 

buildings. Following the Christmas 

break we have now managed to 

peak at approximately 800 

operatives on site. The safety on 

site continues to be a primary focus 

for us as we have now achieved 1.2 

million hours of work on site without 

a critical incident, no environmental 

incidents and only 3 minor injuries. 

Sadly, one of our colleagues, Guy 

Livingstone, passed away following 

a cardiac arrest on site, which was a 

very sad end to the year for the 

team here. Our heartfelt 

condolences go out to Guys’ family. 

We continue to try and keep all 

disruption to our neighbours and the 

surrounding area to an absolute 

minimum, which I hope you will 

agree we have succeeded in 

achieving to date. 

All 13 buildings have now had their 

roof coverings installed which in turn 

has allowed the internal finishing 

works to get underway. Focus 

therefore, has now mainly turned to 

the fitout packages within the 

buildings which follows the 

mechanical and electrical 1st fix 

through to painting and resin 

flooring. The houseblocks are

While we are doing well on our 

social value targets, which are 

detailed further on, we want to 

improve on these as much as we 

can, for example by  increasing local 

apprenticeships, local spend, 

delivering the prison as sustainably 

as possible and endeavouring to 

continue on reducing our carbon 

footprint impact in line with 

Lendlease’s policy of being net zero 

by 2025.

I was pleased to be able to join the 

naming panel in deliberating the 

future name for the prison and 

leaving a lasting legacy. 

Finally, I would like to thank you all 

for your continued patience and 

support,  and look forward to 

arranging a visit to the project. You 

can find the details later on in this 

newsletter on how to express an 

interest in this visit.

Best Wishes,

Steve 

Lendlease Project Director, Glen 

Parva
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Operator announcement and new name

Some of you may have already read in the news about some significant developments for the new prison at Glen Parva. 

The prison will be known as HMP Fosse Way. The name was chosen after a community consultation opened in 

December last year, resulting in over 130 suggestions on what the prison should be called.

With some very well thought out and interesting suggestions made, it was no easy task to whittle the suggestions down 

for the panel to come to a recommended name. The panel, consisting of Leaders of Blaby District Council and Oadby & 

Wigston Council as well as Alberto Costa MP, recommended the name HMP Fosse Way to the Deputy Prime Minister 

who agreed it was a good choice as it reflects the history of the local area. The Fosse Way is a Roman road that runs 

through Leicestershire, and is reflected in the name of a number of local institutions. A huge thank you to everyone who 

sent in a suggestion!

Alberto Costa MP for South Leicestershire said:

“I was delighted to hear that so many local people have engaged with HM Prison and Probation Service’s competition to 

find a name for the new Glen Parva prison. After careful consideration by the naming panel, it was suggested that HMP 

Fosse Way was the preferred choice and I am pleased that this has now been approved by the Deputy Prime Minister. 

The community has already played a central part in the creation of the new prison, and so I very much look forward to 

continue working closely with the Ministry of Justice, and the new prison’s operator to ensure that they remain proactive 

in maintaining these close ties with the local community and the people of South Leicestershire”. 

You may also have read that when the prison opens next year, that Serco has been named as the operator of HMP 

Fosse Way. Serco was awarded the contract to run HMP Fosse Way for 10 years after a robust competition. We look 

forward to welcoming the Serco team to the site soon, so they can begin working closely with everyone on site to ensure 

the prison is a success when it opens. 

Community engagement

With warmer weather and longer days just ahead of us, and some significant progress to see on site, we look forward 

to having some community engagement sessions later this year. If you’d be interested in visiting HMP Fosse Way we 

would love to hear from you! Please email your name, address, telephone number and contact email address to 

glenparvaenquiries@justice.gov.uk. Your details will collected for the purpose of inviting you to a community 

engagement session. They will be stored securely, and the data destroyed once no longer required. 

Please note that only those over 18 years of age will be able to come onto site for health and safety purposes. 

Do you want to work onsite?
If you wish to register your interest to work on the construction of the project, please contact Natasha Hings at 

the Jobcentre Plus by emailing: natasha.hings2@dwp.gov.uk

The Jobcentre Plus office will send you an Expression of Interest form to complete and return. This will enable 

the Jobcentre Plus team to keep you updated about employment and training opportunities on the Glen Parva 

site.
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lion Hours Critical & Incident Free

Million Hours Critical Incident Free

At the end of this month, we are celebrating one million hours free from critical incidents and injuries. We will mark 

this achievement with a celebration on site, where we will be treating all staff on site to multiple food vans, 

including a hog roast and street food. A day for all Glen Parva staff to look forward to!
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PROJECT CONTACT DETAILS

Email: GlenParva@lendlease.com

Ministry of Justice contact: 

GlenParvaEnquiries@justice.gov.uk 

Website Address: Lendlease.com

Glen Parva Prison Project, Lendlease Site Office , Tigers Road , Glen Parva, Leicester, LE18 4TN

Community Benefits Progress

On our latest charts below, you will see that we have continued to make some great progress with our 

commitments. As of January 2022, we have created 301 new jobs and have provided over 2,700 days of work 

placements to people facing challenges to employment, this includes the delivery of pre employment training 

programmes on site as part of the Lendlease Training Academy.  

Our local spend (within 50 miles of the site) in the area has now been exceeded in just 15 months of starting 

construction works on site, now at over £117 million. Our priority over the next six months will be to identify 

opportunities for apprenticeships through our supply chain partners and continuing to create social and economic 

benefits for the local community. 
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